
Citizen Information Meeting 

Elbow Road – Phase IIB Project (CIP 2-152)  
& 

Indian River Road – Phase VII Project (CIP 2-256) 
 

 
A Citizen Information Meeting will be held on Thursday, June 7th, 2018 in the cafeteria of Glenwood Elementary 
School located at 2213 Round Hill Drive, Virginia Beach, VA 23464, from 5:30 pm until 7:30 pm.  This meeting will 
be an open forum for the public; formal presentation will not be given. 

Representatives from the City will be available to provide information to all interested citizens on the proposed 
Elbow Road – Phase II, specifically the Phase IIB Project (Capital Improvement Project 2-152), and the Indian River 
Road – Phase VII Project (Capital Improvement Project # 2-256). 

Both are long-standing, multi-mile, roadway re-alignment projects with federal, state and local funding.  Elbow 
Road – Phase IIB is the next phase of the overall, Elbow Road – Phase II project, which stretches from the Princess 
Anne Athletic Complex entrance on Dam Neck Road to the city limit line on Elbow Road, adjacent to Stumpy Lake.  
Elbow Road – Phase IIB includes the first two-lanes of the ultimate four-lane divided roadway from the intersection 
with Margaret Drive, to the city limit line on Elbow Road adjacent to Stumpy Lake.   The proposed roadway will 
follow a new alignment crossing North Landing River as well as Indian River Road, creating a new signalized 
intersection.  These first two lanes will include bike lanes on each side plus curb & gutter, LED street lighting and a 
wide sidewalk along the south side.  Noise walls required for the ultimate roadway configuration will be installed 
on both sides of the proposed right-of-way for this phase of construction.   

The Indian River Road – Phase VII project begins on the north side of the proposed Indian River and “re-aligned 
Elbow” intersection constructing a four-lane, divided roadway along a new alignment northward to the 
intersection of Indian River and Lynnhaven Parkway.  This proposed roadway section will also include bike lanes, 
curb & gutter, drainage improvements, wide sidewalks, LED street lighting and landscaping.  Required noise walls 
will be installed along both side of the proposed right-of-way. 



For further information please contact Annette Hare, P.E., City of Virginia Beach, Public Works Engineering at 
757-385-4131 or ahare@vbgov.com.  Individuals having physical, hearing or visual impairments and require 
special assistance to participate in the meeting should contact the Virginia Relay Center at 1-800-828-1120 (TTY: 
711) and ask them to call the City Clerk’s Office at (757) 385-4303 at least 48 hours in advance.  

 


